
        
 

 

 

 

  Friday, December 2 - Shabbat  Family Services - 7:30 PM 

                       Led by the Religious School Students 
                         Bima:  Mitch Klein and Joan Weisberg  

                         Usher:  Religious School Students 

                         Oneg:   Judy Woodruff and Joanne Gelin   

                   Birthday Blessings for children born in December 

                                                              

  Friday, December 9 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                   Bima:  Diane Shattls and Derek Hyman 

   Usher:  Donnel Horn   

                     Oneg:   Sidney Polan and Marilyn Polan 

      

  Friday, December 16 - Shabbat Services - 7:30 PM 

                   Bima:  Malinda Cains and Tom Scarr  

   Usher: Sharon Weed 

                   Oneg:  Barb Silverstein and Lynne Mayer  

 

 Friday, December  21 - Chanukah Covered Dish Dinner - 6:00 PM   

                         RSVP to the Temple Office by December 16      

 

 Friday, December 23 -  Chanukah Shabbat Services -7:30 PM 

                   Bima:  Lisa Ketchum and Samantha Beverage 

   Usher:  Rose Marie Riter 

                   Oneg:   Sisterhood 

                                                

 Friday, December 30 - Shabbat Services -7:30 PM 

   Bima:  David Glick and Mark Newfeld  

   Usher:  Pat Johnson 

                   Oneg:   P.J. Scarr 

               Anniversary Blessings for couples married in December 
 

     Child care is provided during Friday services as a  

  courtesy to  families with small children. 

 

Issue 11 December 2011 

B’nai Sholom newSletter     
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KISLEV - TEVET 5772 

RELIGIOUS SERVICES 

    SABBATH SERVICE     FRIDAY             7:30 P.M.  
    SABBATH SERVICE     SATURDAY       9:00 A.M. 
    WEEKDAY MINYAN     SUNDAY            9:00 A.M. 

 
 

 

Sunday, December 4 

Chanukah Bazaar 

10:00 AM to Noon 

 

Sisterhood Brunch  

12:30 PM  

 

 
 

 
Tuesday, December 13 

Temple Board Meeting 

7:00 PM 

 
 
 

 

Thursday, December 15 
 

Hebrew Alef  

6:00 PM 

No 8:00 PM class 

 

 
 

 

 

Sunday, December 25 

Temple Members 

 Huntington 

Hospital and Ronald 

McDonald House  

(Please see page 9) 
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December 2011 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  1 
JGEL 

Max & Erma’s 

11:45 

Hebrew Class 

6:00 PM to 

8:00 PM  

2 
Family  

Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

Birthday 

Blessings 

3 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

 

4 
Religious School 

10:00 AM; 

Chanukah  

Bazaar 

10:00 AM; 

Sisterhood 

Brunch  

12:30PM 

5 6 7 8 
JGEL 

Jewel City  

11:45 

Hebrew Class 

6:00 PM to 

8:00 PM  

9 
Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

10 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

11 
Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious 

School  

10:00 AM 

12 13 
Temple Board 

Meeting 

7:00 PM 

14 15 
JGEL 

Hibachi 

11:45; 

Hebrew Alef 

6:00 PM 

No 8:00PM class 

 

16 
Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

17 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

18 
Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious 

School  

10:00 AM 

19 20 
Federated 

Board Meeting 

7pm 

 

Chanukah 

First Candle 

21 
Chanukah 

Covered Dish 

Dinner 

6:00 PM 

22 
JGEL 

3rd &9th Deli  

11:45 

 

Hebrew Class 

6:00 PM to 

8:00 PM  

23 
Chanukah 

Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

24 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

25 
Weekday  

Minyan 

9:00 AM 

 

Religious 

School Recess 

26 27 28 29 
JGEL 

Max and 

Erma’s 

11:45 

30 
Shabbat 

 Services 

7:30 PM 

Anniversary 

Blessings 

31 
Shabbat  

Service 

9:00 AM 

 Rabbi Jean at Union of Reform Judaism Biennial - Dec. 14-18 
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SPECIAL EVENTS IN MEMBERS’ LIVES DURING 2011 

 

 Bar Mitzvah of William Joseph 

 Beverage, son of Tim and Samantha 
Beverage;  May 27th 

 

Marriage of Corey Ingram, daughter of Jo Dee Gottlieb and Pete             

Ingram, granddaughter of Jack Gottlieb and the late Gaile Gottlieb,             

to Josh Whisman at B’nai Sholom July 17th  
Marriage of Kimberly Ann Feinberg, daughter of   

Howard and Gail Feinberg, to Austin Cooper, June 18th 

at Bellefonte Pavilion in  Ashland, KY  

Rabbi David Wucher and Tori at Rabbi’s 
 retirement reception, June 26th 

 

Cheryl Feinberg, daughter of 

Howard and Gail Feinberg, 

(pictured with her                    

grandmother, Barbara 

Feinberg) graduated from           

Vermont Law School and 

passed the New York Bar exam. 

 

B’nai Mitzvah of Maxine Yaged 

and Sam Kincaid; August 27th 
 



SPECIAL EVENTS IN MEMBERS’ LIVES DURING 2011 
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Lewis Phillip DeWoskin 

Son of Laura and Henry DeWoskin;  

Grandson of Mark and Suzi Brodof .  

Born October 27th  

 

Haedyn Brodof 

daughter of Scott and Stephanie Brodof ;  
Granddaughter of Mark and Suzi Brodof. 

 Born  February 25th  

 

Isaac Craig, (with his big brother, Cooper)  

son of Lauren  and Rob Craig ;  

Grandson of Michael and Trese Spindel. 

Born October 6th 

 

Emma Mayer Hinkley   

Daughter of Debbie Mayer and Erik Hinkley;  

Granddaughter of Paul and Lynne Mayer. 

Born  March 21st          
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  Chai Fund 

Earl and Jean Booth 
 
 

Congregational Fund 

 

Special Thanks to  

Victor and Belle Winston 

 for their very generous donation 

 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton and  

Steven Snyder 

 in honor of all B'nai Sholom's 

 Hebrew students 

 

David and Marilyn Cohen 

in memory of Bessie Steirn and in 

honor David Scarr’s 90th birthday 

 

Donnel Horn 

in memory Bessie Stern and in honor 

of the engagement of Lauren Angel 

and Jared Colker 

 

Loretta Levine 

in memory of Larry Levine  

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in honor of David Glick’s 70th  birthday 

and David Scarr’s 90th birthday 

 

Jerome and Sallie Hayflich  

in memory of Howard Steinberg 

 

Carol Katz and family 

in honor of David Glick's  

70th birthday and Herb Colker's 91st 

birthday 

 

Michael and Lisa Krasnow  

in memory of Bessie Steirn 

 

Bob and Joyce Levy 

 in memory of Bessie Steirn 

 

Donald and Ronda Lipsy  

with condolences to Diane Shattls, in 

memory of her mother,  

Bessie Stern 

 

Donald and Ronda Lipsy  

 

David and Sherry Patick  

in honor of Rabbi Wucher's  

retirement 

 

Rose Marie Riter  

in memory of Josie Smith and  

Violet Wucher 

 

B'nai Sholom Sisterhood 

 

Joe Horn 

in honor of David Glick’s 70th           

birthday and David Scarr’s                         

90th birthday 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory of Bessie Steirn,  

Josie Smith and Violet Wucher 

 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

in memory of Bessie Stern, and get 

well wishes to Mary Cantor,           

Jane Jackson, and David Johnson 

 

 

Dorothy Polan Memorial  

Landscape Fund 

Billy and Brenda Glick  

in memory of Freda Tully 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory of Mickey Radow 

 

Mazon Fund 

Mary Cantor  

in memory of Lois Schiff 

 

Rena Steirn 

 in memory of Lois Schiff 

 

Barrett Skoll 

in memory of Sera Skoll 

 

Memorial Fund 

Harold and Freda Kagan  

in memory of Alexander Kagan 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory Grace Ratowsky Radow 

and Mickey Radow  

 

    Patricia Faith Hayflich 

in memory of Edda Steinberg 

 

Joe Horn 

in memory of Jospehine Smith  

     and Bessie Stern 

 

 

 

Janice Levine 

in memory of Violet Wucher and 

Bessie Stern 

 

Myron Katz Memorial Fund 

Carol Katz and family 

in memory of Bessie Stern and  

Violet Wucher 

 

Ed and Judy Woodruff 

in memory of Mickey Radow 

 

Rabbi's Discretionary Fund 

Lee and Marla Balaklaw  

in memory of Sondra Silverstein 

 

Ed and Peter Eiland 

in memory of William Eiland 

 

David Glick 

in memory of Karen Sue May Glick 

 

Yiddish Choir Fund 

Stephanie and Helene  

Jacobs-Skolik  

in memory of Anthony Skolik 

 

Herman and Mary Lee Glaser 

with birthday wishes for 

 David Scarr, David Glick  

and Maxine Yaged 

 

Marc and Sherri Solochek 

 
Youth Group Fund 

Herb and Betty Colker  

with thanks to everyone for their 91st 

Happy Birthday wishes 

 

Clarence, Jane, and Stephanie  Jackson  

in honor of David Glick's birthday 

 

Joe Horn 

in honor of David Glick’s                         

70th birthday and David Scarr’s             

90th birthday 

 

Janice Levine 

in memory of Larry Levine 

 

Billy and Brenda Glick 

in memory of Charles Tully  

and Arthur Willis 

 

DONATIONs 



                         SHOLOMGRAMS 
                                                January 2012  

                                               
 

Please check the name if you want to send  
a Sholomgram and mail immediately to : 

 

Sholomgrams 
Sandy Colker 

401 10th Street  #1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 

 

Please note: The address appears on the back of this sheet for your mailing convenience:  
fold, tape, stamp and mail. 
 

We will send Sholomgrams for anniversaries every five years starting with the tenth;           
birthdays will be noted on 60th, 70th, 75th, 85th, 90th and every year thereafter.                     
Sholomgrams are $2.00 each.  We can’t note your special dates and birthday dates if we don’t 
have them in our file.  You may send anniversary and birthday dates to the office. 
 

If you wish to send to everyone, please contact : Sandy Colker 
 

To recap: 1.  Check the names of those to whom you would like Sholomgrams sent. 
  2.  Indicate how you want the Sholomgrams signed. 
  3.  Mail your list to Sandy Colker by the 15th of this month. 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS TO: 
 

                       _____     Derek and Ronda Hyman on their 25th anniversary January 3
rd

 
  
                           
 
     
 
       
 
 
                                  DON’T FORGET TO SIGN YOUR SHOLOMGRAM! 
 
Please indicate how you would like your Sholomgram signed: 
 
 
___________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



SHOLOMGRAMS 
Sandy Colker 
401 10th Street  #1007 
Huntington, WV  25701 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
Each year on Christmas Eve and  

Christmas Day, members of 

B’nai Sholom Congregation  

(under the umbrella of B’nai B’rith) 

 take over volunteer positions at  

the Information Desk of 

Cabell Huntington Hospital. 
 

This is done so that those Christian 

volunteers who normally perform these 

duties can spend time at  

home with their families. 
 

Those of you who wish to volunteer on 

Christmas Eve or Christmas Day, 

please call Matt Colker:   

304 525-2929  

 

Volunteers Needed 
 

For Christmas Day Shifts at the  

Ronald  McDonald  House. 

If you are interested, please  

call Tori Wucher.   

525-2411 
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                We have gift cards for you to purchase for  
                                  those you wish to thank for the past year.  

  

                         Say THANK YOU to your paper carrier, letter carrier,  
                    children’s teachers, and others with TEMPLE GIFT CARDS. 
                                                 THEY WILL LOVE IT! 

 

                     
                      

                  
 

       

GIFTS for OTHERS 
     HOLIDAY SHOPPING WITH GIFT CARDS 

 
   Red  

   Lobster    Olive     

  Garden                                    

 

As a reminder, the Temple makes 15% in  
             some restaurants and 10% in others.    
       

         Please be generous in your gift giving.  
Call Tim or Samantha Beverage to order cards: 

304-955-7058 
Please mark your payment envelopes  

to the attention of Tim Beverage. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Thanks to all who have brought                  
non-perishable food for the Huntington 

Area Food Bank!  
 

Please continue to bring food for           
distribution  those in need in our area.  
Let’s try to get 500 more cans by the  

end of the year. 



 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to Herman Glaser, our religious 

school students and everyone who donated to or helped 

prepare the Thanksgiving Baskets for area people in need!  

B’NAI  SHOLOM NEWS LET TER     
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Amid the many changes under way in North Africa today, JDC, which is          

supported by Jewish Federations, is helping Jewish communities in Morocco 

and Tunisia support their elderly, maintain their cultural identities, and provide 

quality education for their youth. The communities also benefit from ongoing             

communications, technical  assistance and professional support from JDC.  

 

Learn more about JDC’s programs in Africa.   

http://www.jdc.org/jdc-worldwide-programs/africa.aspx    

 

With support from Jewish Federations, and in partnership with the Israeli  gov-

ernment, local municipalities and other community organizations, JDC has established 35 Centers for 

Young Adults in Israel. Designed as “one-stop shops,” the Centers offer a variety of services to 90,000 im-

migrant and native-born young adults throughout the country, ages 18 to 30, to help them overcome disad-

vantages, complete educational requirements, secure vocational training and employment, learn life skills 

and become more involved in their communities.  

Learn more about JDC’s young adult programs in Israel. http://www.jdc.org/jdc-worldwide-programs/

israel.aspx 

 

                     Federated Jewish Charities of Huntington:   P.O. Box 947  Huntington, WV 25713 

 

We both are so grateful to the many people who sent 

Shalomgrams to Dave in honor of his 90th birthday.   
 

It was so thoughtful of you to think of him and  

good wishes are always great to receive.  We both 

 appreciate your kindness.  
 

Dave and Gert Scarr 

 
Dear B'nai Sholom Family, 

 

From the bottom of my heart, I truly want to thank        

you for all the love you showered upon me during my 

Mom's recent illness. Without your love and support, 

the journey I was on with my Mom truly would have 

been so much harder to bear.  Thankfully though, be-

cause you took the time to make your presence known 

with a hug, card, donation, call, email, text, food or            

Facebook posting, each step of the way was made so 

much warmer and brighter. For that gift of Mitzvot I 

am truly grateful.  May your loving hearts always 

reach out to families who need comfort because I         

can honestly say it truly does make a difference!   

Many thanks.  

 

Warmly, 

Diane Shattls  

http://www.jdc.org/jdc-worldwide-programs/africa.aspx
http://www.jdc.org/jdc-worldwide-programs/israel.aspx


 

Thank You To 
 

Sandy Colker, Suzi Brodof  and                

committee for the wonderful November 

luncheon meeting at Huntington’s Kitchen. 
 

Pat Johnson (and David) and her           

committee for all of their work on the          

rummage sale. 

 

Joan Weisberg for her generous                 

donation. 

 

Sisterhood for the delicious                  

congregational meeting desserts. 

Sisterhood 

 

Sunday, December 12 
Sisterhood  Brunch 

 

12:30 PM 

Chair: Sharon Pressman 

Committee: Joan Lerner, Judy Lundy,          
Marilyn Polan and Sidney Polan. 

 
 

RSVP to Mary Lee Glaser mlglaser@gmail.com 
 

11 
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Religious School Winter Break 

December 25 and January 1. 

 

Wednesday, December 21 

Chanukah Covered Dish Dinner 

6:00 PM 

                     

Chairs: Kelly Levy and 

Lisa Jacobson 

Committee:  Marla 

Balaklaw, Ruth Egel              

and Melanie Glazer. 
 

     
Sisterhood will provide: 

Main Entrée:  Salmon,Latkes, Applesauce,  

 Sour Cream, Pasta with sauces,                      

Donuts and Drinks! 
 

Bring your Menorah plus a dairy side dish  

and join us for an evening of fun! 
 

Adults $5.00             Children $3.00 
 

RSVP to the Temple Office by December 16. 

bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 
 

Please bring a can (or cans) of food  

for our Huntington Area 

 Food Bank drive.  

 

Chanukah Bazaar 
Sunday, December 4 
10:00 AM to 2:00 PM 

 
 

Enjoy one stop Chanukah          
shopping at Simchas’ gift shop!  

 
Bring your gelt             
for some great             

Chanukah gifts! 
 

 

Friday, December 2 

Family Shabbat Service 

7:30 PM 

Led by the  

Religious School Students. 



12 December 2011 
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RABBI’S  

OFFICE HOURS 

Please call for an appointment. 

Tuesday: 1:00 PM to 4:00 PM  

Wednesday and Thursday 

9:00 AM to 12:00 PM 

 

 

TEMPLE  

OFFICE HOURS 

9:00 AM - 3:00 PM 

Monday - Friday 

 

 

Custodian’s  Hours 

Monday - Thursday 

8:00 AM - 1:30 PM 

Fridays 

8:00 AM - 12:00 Noon 

6:00 - 9:00 PM 

 

 

The deadline for  

items to be in the  

January 

 Newsletter  

is December 15 

 

 

 

TEMPLE  

MAILING ADDRESS: 
 

B’NAI SHOLOM  

CONGREGATION 

P.O. BOX 2674 

HUNTINGTON, WV  

25726-2674 

 

  

 

SIMCHAS & TSCHOTCHKES  
 

  
We’re counting down the days, and we bet you are too! 

 
The happiest Holiday of all is quickly approaching - - -are you ready? 

 
We are. The shop chicks have been hither and yon  

(just down the road from Paradise and Eden).  
Searching for everything you need to celebrate Chanukah, Hanukah, 

Hanuchah  - - spell it anyway you like  - -you will finds lots to  
smile about right in the social hall. 

 
We have Menorahs - - boy, do we have Menorahs - -glass, metal and 

ceramic; wooden, clay and paper – and that’s just to name a few. 
 

We also have decorations, lights  
and wrapping paper - -just to mention a few more. 

 
We still have pictures, mouse pads, necklaces and tiles from             
Passion Works, a group of disabled adults making wonderful                          

one-of-a-kind pieces of art. 
 

The best news? More is on the way.                                                                     
If you think the shop is great now, just wait a minute. 

 
Shop early and often ‘cause you know what happens when it’s gone. 

 
Come in for a free kiss. Everything else has a price on it. 

 
 

          Sherri: 529-6398 
 

           Barb:  633-7070   
   

                    Lisa:  Sunday mornings 

 

 

            
      Ta Dah>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>>Drum roll 
 

         
 
      

       

          Shopper of the Month 
 
 

Gert Scarr 
 

 It’s not the money---it’s the attitude 
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TREE OF LIFE ORDER FORM 

_____   I wish to purchase a Millennium Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $250.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the Original Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Leaf on the New Tree of Life for $180.00. 
 
_____   I wish to purchase a Root on the New Tree of Life for (a minimum of) $1800.00.           
 
Please indicate, on the lines below, the exact wording you desire to be inscribed on the leaf: 

(“in honor of...”     “in memory of...”     “on the occasion of...”    etc.) 
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________  
 
 ____________________________________________________________________________  
                                                                                            

 

Name_____________________________ 
                                                                                   
Address ___________________________                                                                                                                                                                                            
 

 _____________________________________________                                                                                
 
 
City_______________________________ 
 
State and Zip Code__________________ 
 
Phone number______________________ 
 
 
Mail form and check to: 
 

Tree of Life – c/o  Martha Newby 
B’nai Sholom Congregation 
P.O. Box 2674  
Huntington, WV  25726-2674 

December 2011 

 

 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In memory of our beloved sister and aunt 

SARA SNYDER 

Steven, Sam and David Snyder and 

Rabbi Jean Eglinton 

    
 



December 2011 
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                   December Floral Fund 
    

    

           Donated by:                         In Memory of:   
           
 Manny Borinsky   Boris Borinsky 
 
 Mary Cantor    Sol Schiff 
  
 David and Pat Johnson  Joseph Elswick 
 
     Maxine Frankel    Lloyd R. Frankel 
 
    David Glick     Joanne Glick Levey 
 
    David and Pat Johnson  Joseph Elswick 
 
    Harold and Freda Kagan              Marie Levinson Bachman 
 
 Sam Kincaid and James Morris-Smith   Oren William Smith, Jr. 
 
 Janice Levine    Chuck Levine 
 
    Bob and Joyce Levy    Sarah (Sally) Levy 
      Rose Marie Levy 
      Sylvia Levy Polak 
 
   Paul and Lynne Mayer    Lena Klausner 
      Harry Silverberg 
 
 Rudolf and Bernice Moos  Max Mendel 
 
 Mark and Nancy Newfeld  Stan Rubin 
 
 Lake and Louise Polan   Max Schoenfeld 
 
 Ron Polan     Rachel Leah Polan    
 
    Rena Steirn    Sol Schiff 
 
 Kalman and Vicki Socolof  Sol Schiff 
  
 Nancy Tarbis    Bari Anne Whitten 
      Carolyn Sue Cohen Whitten 
 
 Art and Joan Weisberg   Rachel Leah Polan 
 
 Victor and Belle Winston  Sidney Jaroslow 
 
 Rabbi David and Tori Wucher  Laura Turetzky 
      Morton Turetzky 

 

Rabbi 

Jean E. Eglinton 

 

Rabbi Emeritus 

Dr. David E. Wucher 

 

President 

Dr. Mark Newfeld 

 

Vice President 

Diane Shattls 

 

Secretary 

Samantha Beverage 

 

Treasurer 

Marc Solochek 

 

Immediate Past 

President 

Dr. Gail Feinberg 

 

Board Members 
Malinda Cains 

Herman Glaser 

David Glick 

Derek Hyman 

Lisa Ketchum 

Mitch Klein 

Tom Scarr 

Dr. Stephanie Skolik 

Joan Weisberg 

 

Sisterhood President 

Nancy Newfeld 

 

B’nai Sholom Newsletter 

published monthly by 

B’nai Sholom 

Congregation 

949 10th Avenue 

P.O. Box 2674 

Huntington, WV 25726 

 

Phone: 

(304) 522-2980 

 

E-Mail: 
bnaisholomwv@yahoo.com 

 
 

Thanks to all who donated to the 
 B’nai B’rith Thanksgiving Basket         
project.  Donations will be listed in  

the January 2012 newsletter 

 

B’nai Sholom Congregation is now on 

FACEBOOK.  Go to our site and press 

the ‘Like” button so our entries will be on 

your news feed.  Use this link: 

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Bnai-

Sholom-Congregation/126655354095190  

http://www.facebook.com/pages/Bnai-Sholom-Congregation/126655354095190
http://www.facebook.com/pages/Bnai-Sholom-Congregation/126655354095190
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                         My Huntington, West Virginia Jewish Experiences 

                            By David Allen Glick  

                                        In honor of my 70 years in Huntington 

 

 

I 
 was born December 27, 1941 in Huntington, W.Va.  I can recall my Jewish experiences began very 

young for me. 
 

I learned the Holidays from mother and father who took me to B’nai Israel synagogue at a very 

young age.  I went most Friday nights after our Friday Shabbos dinner, which was usually                

comprised of my mother’s delicious brisket which I loved, or chicken, which was not my favorite.                

We would always have to eat our vegetables, (which I hated) and clean our plates. Today I like my            

vegetables...we all change with time.     
 

I remember my dear mother always lighting the Sabbath candles. We always said the prayer over wine. 

My family consisted of my dad, Jack Glick, my mother Miriam Cohen Glick and my dear sister Joanne 

Glick Levey. 
 

We would go to Services with Rabbi Danziger conducting.  I dearly loved Rabbi Danziger.  From age 5 to 

13 when I was Bar Mitzvahed, I attended “Chader” (Hebrew School) every day after school.  I learned 

how to read Hebrew but couldn’t translate too many words.  My Hebrew Teacher was Rev. Isaac Katz, a 

short little man that we loved to kid with. (sorry about ending with a preposition.)  
 

My Bar Mitzvah studies were done with Rabbi Danziger.  I remember my Bar Mitzvah like it was       

yesterday. Believe it or not, it was 57 years ago.  I’ll never forget that day.  It was on January 1st, New 

Year’s Day 1955.  I remember leading the service.  My favorite memory is my beloved grandfather      

Samuel Glick sitting on the pulpit with the Rabbi and me.  During my sermon, which by the way, I had to 

memorize, I turned to Grandpa and said some words.  He started to cry and I think so did I.  You have to 

realize I was his first grandson to be bar mitzvahed.    
 

I remember my reception at the Frederick Hotel.  I stood in line shaking hands the whole time.                     

I remember getting lots of presents (fountain pens.)  One present I’ll always remember was a white        

winter leather jacket given to me by my cousin Larry Glick.  I really liked that.  My most unusual gift was 

given to me by my family--a full size pin ball machine.  My dad let everyone play for free.  I think he paid 

$25.00  for it and sold it a couple of years later for $12.50.  The kid he sold it to put a thing on it so people 

would have to pay to play.  I think he got his money back in a couple of days. 
 

Going back to Hebrew School…. I attended with my cousin Billy Glick, my friend Terry Brodof and 

cousin Michael Lerner.  I think I’m right on this point but that was 60 years ago.  One really funny         

incident happened one Friday night at the old Shul.  Billy Glick, Michael Lerner and I were asked to 

lead either Adon Olam or Ein Keloheinu.  Everyone who knew our family knew we would laugh very 

easily.  We laughed at our Seders (not intentionally) weddings and many other things.  Anyway, as we 

started singing, Billy and I busted out laughing and couldn’t stop.  The entire congregation broke into 

laughter, everyone except Michael Lerner. 
 

I’ll never forget my memories of B’nai Israel Synogogue.  I always remember the High Holy Days          

falling during the World Series.  I saw Willie Mays’ catch of Vic Wertz’s long drive in the 1954 World              

Series between the Giants and the Cleveland Indians.                    (David Glick continued on page 16) 
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                                    David Glick Continued from page 15 

 

T 
here were only four students in our class:  Ellen Herbert, who now lives in 

Fort Worth, TX., Karen Galperin, who I think lives in St. Louis, MO. And 

Toni Schoenfeld who lives in Cleveland, OH. or  near there.  We had a         

wonderful class with some terrific teachers.  
 

Going back to the merger,  I remember all the meetings we had with much discussion 

for and against.   We knew we couldn’t afford two quality rabbis with our shrinking Jewish population.  

We eventually made the right move.  I believe Phil Aronson was our first Rabbi, followed by the three 

W’s--Wenger, Wylen and Wucher.  Rabbi Fred Wenger, Rabbi Steve Wylen and Rabbi David Wucher, 

and we now have Rabbi Jean Eglinton.   
 

When I was away at college I always loved to bring my dear friend (of 50 years) and roommate Hank 

Haynes from New York home for the holiday.  We were very much alike.  We were both pretty religious 

and liked going to Services. I attended The University of Cincinnati.  Rabbi Harry Danziger talked me 

into going there.  Hank really liked my family and loved coming to Huntington.  He still lives in New 

York and whenever he comes to Huntington, I still bring him and his wife to Services.  
 

In 1970 I married my beloved Karen Sue May Glick.  Not a day goes by that I don’t think of her.  I love 

you Karen.  I remember for six months while she was studying for conversion and all those books she had 

to read.  Before she was converted she had to take a two-hour written test. The Rabbi at that time was       

either Lupkin or Dworkin. I could not answer two out of every three questions...it was really hard!  I have 

to stop for a minute while I dry my eyes.  
 

 I remember the conversion at the synagogue, just her family and mine--very small.  It was beautiful.          

Going to Services was not Karen’s favorite thing, but she went many times.  She became President of  

everything: Daughters of Israel, Hadassah and Sisterhood, I think.  She was a classy lady and quite a 

woman.  I was lucky and so fortunate to have her for 27 years of marriage.  We were married August 23rd, 

1970, in the Synagogue.  I’ll always remember two songs that were sung by Mr. Robert Tweel:  

“Because” and “Sunrise Sunset.” Every time I hear them I get tears in my eyes.  
 

All I ever asked of my wife was to light Friday night candles, and if we were blessed with children, to 

raise them Jewish, which she did.  We were blessed with our beautiful Shelley, but unfortunately we lost 

three.  But I’m thankful for my dear Shelley.  I’ll always remember Shelley’s Bat Mitzvah.  It was held in 

this Temple in February or March, 1986.  It was something she had wanted to do for me, as I had gone 

through  melanoma cancer in 1985.  She did so well and I was so proud of her.  At her party they played 

the song (and also at her wedding reception) “Daddy’s Little Girl.”  I had tears in my eyes the whole time 

we danced.  I was so fortunate to have a tightly knit family.   
 

My days and years at B’nai Israel are ones I’ll never forget.  I went back to visit in the 1990s way after 

the church bought it.  I was caught by surprise to see a bandstand on the pulpit.  The building brought 

back many memories of my childhood.  B’nai Sholom has been wonderful.  I am now able to take my             

grandsons Jackson and Brody.  I still enjoy the Services and all of my B’nai Sholom family.  Of course, 

my pet project is still Sunday Morning Services, which I have been working to keep going for more than 

25 years.  
 

May God bless all of my B’nai Sholom Congregation family with good health, happiness and peace.  
 

Love and Shalom, 

David Allen Glick 
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December Yahrzeits   
 

December 1-3 observed on December 2  
Boris Borinsky  12/1 Kislev 5 

Max Nechin   12/1  

Charles Riter   12/1 Kislev 5 

  

 

December 4-10 observed on December 9 

Sidney Jaroslow  12/4  

Isadore Rosenberg  12/4 Kislev 8 

James G. Secunda  12/4  

Robert Goldenberg  12/5  

Adele Broh   12/6  

Simon D. Cantor  12/6  

Rhea Silberta   12/6  

Harry Silverberg  12/6  

Maxine Schoenfeld Fronk 12/8 Kislev 12 

Frederic J. Glazer  12/8  

Sol Hyman   12/8  

Lena Klausner  12/8  

Ruth Perry   12/8  

Robert Simons  12/8  

Dorothy Slifkin  12/8  

Beatrice Miller  12/10  

 
  

December 11-17 observed on December 16 

Laura Turetzky  12/11 Kislev 15 

Faye Elderman Borstein 12/13 Kislev 17 

Sallie L. Sparks  12/13 Kislev 17 

Joseph Elswick  12/14  

Rae Cuttler Jaffe  12/14 Kislev 18 

Charles “Chuck" Levine 12/14  

Selma Footlick Galpin 12/15  

Marge Halstead  12/16  

Samuel Mansbach  12/16  

Howard A. Carande  12/17 Kislev 21 

Albert Levine   12/17  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 18-24 observed on December 23 
David Korros   12/18  

Rose Marie Levy  12/18  

Sarah (Sally) Levy  12/18  

Sylvia Levy Polak  12/18  

Stan Rubin   12/20 Kislev 24 

Joanne Glick Levey  12/21  

Rachel Leah Polan  12/21  

Sara Ginsberg Samson 12/21  

Alice Carande   12/23 Kislev 27 

Sol Keen   12/24  

 

 

December 25-31 observed on December 30 

Morton Turetzky  12/25 Kislev 29 

Janice Hersh   12/26  

Marjie Lerner   12/26  

Helen Lipfeld Siegel  12/26 Kislev 30 

Gazella Masinter  12/26  

Dora Schneiderman  12/27  

Samuel Wormser  12/27  

Marie Levinson Bachman 12/28 Tevet 2 

Lloyd R. Frankel  12/28  

Saul Kaplan   12/28  

Shirley Mendlowitz  12/28  

Walter Steirn   12/28  

Oren William Smith, Jr. 12/29  

Julius Broh   12/30  

Sadie Fetter   12/30  

Morris Boos   12/31  

Sol Schiff   12/31 Tevet 5 
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   Tuesday, January 10  - Sisterhood Luncheon Meeting - Noon 

 

Friday, January 6 - Family Shabbat Dinner - 6:00 PM  

Family Shabbat Service - 7:30 PM...Birthday Blessings 

 

Saturday, January 21 -  Brunch with the Rabbi:  

11:00 AM to 1:00 PM  

                                 & 

Saturday, January 21 - Installation of  

Rabbi Jean E. Eglinton -  Time to be announced 

                      

                   

 


